Freedom of Information Act 2000 – changes to welfare payments 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds /does not hold the information requested.
You asked:
1.       Statistics on the average change in annual income families with children in your local authority area have experienced as a result of the changes to welfare payments and benefit rules since 2010.

2.       Statistics on the average change in annual income disabled people living in your local authority area have experienced as a result of the changes to welfare payments and benefit rules since 2010.

Answer: 
With regards to Qs 1 and 2, the Council does not readily hold this information in an easily accessible format.  
To find this information would require a manual trawl of every claim made in order to gather the information you’ve requested. The current live case load is over 30,000 claims. It is estimated that this would entail well in excess of 18 hours work, therefore exceeding the cost limit. 

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending 2.5 working days in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

3.       The number of housing evictions that have taken place in your local area as a result of either the Benefit Cap and/or the Bedroom Tax. 

We have no record of evictions carried out as a result of benefit income cap, however, please see information below regarding evictions affected by some degree of bedroom tax. Please note that these evictions may have taken place due to other combined factors and not solely due to non-payment of under occupation charges.  

April 2014 to March 2015 – 13 households 

April 2015 to March 2016 – 2 households 

April 2016 to March 2017 – 6 households  
4.       Statistics on the number of people in your local authority who have had a social care assessment and are now being supported by a paid care worker.  

As at the 30th September 2017 there were 4,929 people who have had an Adult Social Care assessment and went on to receive support from one or more paid carers (in either a residential or community setting).  
Residential and Nursing: 1,240

Community:  3,689

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

